The Dornoch Area Community Interest Company

Company Registered in Scotland: Registration No 327565

MINUTE OF DIRECTORS MEETING 3rdth October 2013 adopted at the Directors meeting on 1st November 2013
Present  Jenifer Cameron (JC) (in the Chair), Cllr  Jim McGillivray (JMcG), Rachel Jack (RJ), Pat Murray (PM), Tommy Mackay (TM),  Joan Bishop (JB) 
Apologies:  John McMurray (JMcM)
	Item
	Point of Information/Discussion/Decision
	Action

	1. Minute
	Of meeting 12th August 2013. Correction - membership list read by PM not JC. Proposed  RJ seconded JMcG. 
	

	2. Matters Arising
	a Signs update. JC has tried in vain to get response from Stuart Black HC. Submission made to the (CaSPlan) by JC (JMcG to get a copy). JMcG to contact Brian Mackenzie HC for strategic view.

b.Visitor Experience Update This will be continued until the end of October.   
c. Website The introductory rate for a permanently displayed boxed advert on a particular page was £20, whereas a randomised advert (e.g. for B & B) is £30. On the old site a boxed advert was £150. It was agreed to charge £100 for new boxed adverts and for renewal of existing ones from 1st November.
d.Masterplan HIE have contacted all interested parties to set up a meeting to agree priorities. 
e. NHI Agreement has been signed, but first meeting postponed by NHI. JC has prepared a survey for accommodation providers and NHI will email these out and follow up to ensure response. Hotels will be visited by appointment. JB to provide contact details of accommodation providers to NHI. This will be followed by selling advertising on the website, aimed at converting free listings to paid ones.  Tom Campbell and his chair David Whiteford will attend for first part of our meeting on 17th October.
f. World Host JC has initiated the process.

g. Pipe Band Championship TM had followed up with Alastair Rhind. European championship committed for next 2 years, but bid could be made for following year. Potential to share event between Tain & Dornoch. Each would need to raise £15k in support. TM will get more information for next meeting. This will be the shared agenda item for NHI visit as they have expertise in event management.
	JB
JMcG
JB
JB
TM

	3. Membership Applications
	PM read out 15 applications. All were in IV25 area and duly admitted. PM will follow up signatories to Court House petition with view to attracting more members.

	PM

	4. Directors
	Kisha Black has resigned as a director due to other commitments. A nomination from Anne Coombs, proposed by JB and seconded by RJ was accepted. JB will approach anther two people with IT and marketing skills.
	

	5. Court House
	a. JC had sent letter to CRtB on 19th September.

b. CRtB appointed a valuer on 20th September who will report by 1st November. DACIC has been asked to submit written representation by 14th October. This will include the operational restrictions of the building and the conservation and maintenance burdens. JB & JC to agree wording. Ballot to be completed by 29th November (Ward Discretionary Fund to cover costs) and ministerial decision due by 20th December. Funding to be in place by 19th March 2014.
c. Annie Tunnicliffe (Luing Consultancy) has submitted her draft report. It is based on initial rental assumptions that have now had to be revised downwards, as detailed information is obtained (e.g. on number of weddings, likely office rental market). It assumed that prestige offices could attract higher lets in future but market intelligence (Graham & Sibbald) indicates this is not realistic. 

d. A local business viewed the building and would be interested in buying the downstairs area currently used by SCS for their front & back offices and record room. This is notionally one quarter of the building and therefore that share of maintenance would fall to the business. This option was raised with Liz Howard (HIE/Scottish Land Fund (SLF)). The initial reaction was that this would be very complicated to arrange and that DACIC would have to hand back one quarter of the grant in that event. Another option might be to offer a full repairing lease of the whole building. Liz will check up on options.

e JC had checked with SCS to see what would happen if we withdrew. SCS would put the Court House on the open market. HC could stay on until any sale was concluded. If there was no interest there is a strong possibility that SCS would open negotiations with DACIC directly (i.e. out with CRtB) 

f. Two confirmations of letting interest received - one retail, one office. One other office and a regular Sunday enquiry not proceeding. 

g. A meeting was held with Liz Howard (LH) and Pete Guthrie (PG) to discuss the way forward. LH is to follow up on lease see d above and on DACIC assigning the building to a charitable trust post sale. The heritage architect Robin Kent is due to report by 11th October. He is likely to recommend further surveys – e.g. M & E, specialist heritage structural engineer, timber condition. LH has access to £2k to assist (M & E alone is £1993). PG suggested we contact SCS to see if they have done a recent M & E survey. An asbestos register had been supplied, but it is not clear if a survey has been carried out (JB to check).

h. JB has heard back from HC re non-domestic rates. We should get 80% relief but should assume 20% would apply (i.e. £3050 pa) 

i. JB and RJ had met with Historylinks. They confirmed that they are not interested in moving to the Court House having considered this in detail last year. They may put a display in the front hall signposting to the museum. They cannot make any financial contribution at this stage. However if there is a clear link between the promotion in the Court House and increased visitors to the museum they would review.

j. JB and RJ had met with local hoteliers. They believe the four rooms upstairs would make single occupancy en-suite rooms ideal for golfers. The secure room downstairs linked to the kitchen could become a luxury room with en-suite bathroom. The adjacent room could be a further single. They would market and service them. (UHI has already indicated a market for these rooms as student accommodation September to May which would dovetail with summer golfers June-August.). The financial return on bedrooms is twice that of offices so gives the possibility of generating the large maintenance fund needed to address the conservation burden. It was agreed to further develop this plan, ideally with the hotel leasing the rooms en bloc to give DACIC a guaranteed income. Similarly if UHI would lease them directly from us, there is less risk. RJ to pursue with UHI and JB with the hotel. The hoteliers also have plans for the record and will come back with a proposal.  JB to go back to Annie & Robin to see their views on the feasibility of this potential income stream.
k. The CRtB team (Colin Gray and Heather Holmes) are visiting on Tuesday 22nd October – meeting starts at 12:30 in Council Chambers. JB & JC will attend but others are welcome. They want to see the feasibility study (at its current stage) and will discuss the timetable and processes. Liz Howard will attend too.
l. PM has identified a number of groups who might let a meeting room in the Court House. She has been in touch with Linda Wright at SCS who is preparing an Information Pack for the Sale.

m. JMcG to further investigate the possible interest from the Police and Fire Brigade about office space in the Court House
	JC, JB
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	6. DONM
	17th October 7-7:30pm with NHI, then regular meeting thereafter.
	JB
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